**Approved** 

## Town of Randolph office of the selectmen

MINUTES OF MEETING – February 28, 2022

Members Present: Michele Cormier, Lauren Bradley, John Turner John Scarinza, Tim Sappington

Kevin Rousseau, Linda Dupont

The meeting began at 7:00 PM

Vouchers were reviewed and signed.

Minutes from the previous meeting were approved.

\* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \*

## **DISCUSSION ITEMS AND MOTIONS:**

Michele Cormier moved to appoint David Roy as an alternate to represent Randolph on the AVRRDD board. Lauren Bradley seconded. All agreed.

Tim Sappington is on the State Historic Registry, State Council on Historical Resources and works as an architect for Historic Buildings. He has helped declare the Paleo Indian Site located in Randolph and the Randolph Church as historic sites. Tim has been approached by several residents to identify the Town of Randolph on the Historic Register. Michele Cormier offered the town's resources to aid in Tim's efforts and the town would be in full support of this project.

Tim Sappington has expressed interest in becoming the Town of Randolph representative on the North Country Council – Scenic By-Way Committee. US Route 2 was designated as a Scenic By-Way five years ago. Tim has interest in expanding the Appalachia Trail Parking, taking inventory of State Historic Signs and correcting erroneous information, safe parking for scenic views and photography, possibly placing picnic tables at this site and. noise reduction of US Route 2, by utilizing softer pavement or earthen berms.

Michele Cormier moved to appoint Tim Sappington as the Town of Randolph's representative to the North Country Council and the Scenic By-Ways Committee. John Turner seconded. All agreed.

The board reviewed the request from MuckRock a company out of Somerville, MA requesting twenty years of Randolph Police Department records under the NH Right to Know Law RSA 91a. It was discussed all this information is made available yearly through the Town Reports. The Town Reports are archived at the NH State Library, the Randolph Town Library and at the Town Hall. A letter will be sent to MuckRock informing them of the availability of this information.

Tax collector Anne Kenison provided the board with the list of delinquent property owners who will be going to lien for review.

Michele Cormier informed the board that she had received a complaint from a resident on Raycrest Drive of snowmachines being driven down the road. John Scarinza stated NH RSA states snowmachines can drive 500 ft to access trails.

Kevin Rousseau reported three culverts had frozen on Durand Road, Kevin informed the board that he called in Gorham Town Public Works to assist with thawing out the culverts.

Michele Cormier questioned the reaction of using Calcium Chloride to thaw out the culverts and the affect on the waterways and streams. Kevin stated there wasn't a significant amount of salt used to affect the waterways and streams.

Lauren Bradley, Co-Chairman	Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen
Michele Cormier, Co-Chairman	John Turner, Selectmen
Randolph Board of Selectmen	
The meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm	